LOCKINGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of a Parish Council meeting held on Monday 20th May 2013 after the APCM  at 7.00pm.

Apologies.
Cllrs. Scott and Chapman 

Those present were the Chairman Cllr Proctor, the Vice-Chairman Cllr Turrell and Cllrs, Warburton, Myers, Munro-Hill, Crookes and Stephenson.

The Clerk, Ms S. Connon was in attendance.

Declaration of Interest (if any)  None

E.R.Yorks.Council business (If Cllr is present)  Cllr. Pollard sent her apologies.

Minutes. The minutes of the 22nd April 2013 meeting were approved and signed.

Matters arising.
Grit Bins/Thorpe. A long discussion took place.  JW to contact John Skidmore at ERYC regarding costings and guidance for purchase of the grit bins.  A notice regarding interest in a grit bin for Aike was placed on the Aike Notice board.

Streetscene walkabout Lockington and Aike. JW and AP to attend on Tuesday 28th May at 10am from the village hall. Clerk to forward contact details to Clare Davidson-Wiles at ERYC.

Parish Councils Liaison Meeting. No delegates from the parish council will be attending.  Clerk to contact Jane Lewis, Planning department at ERYC.

Correspondence. ERNLLCA. Newsletter was forwarded to GC and letter was read out from Alan Barker by the chairman of the parish council.

East Riding Parish News. Received and circulated.

Graham Stewart – letter was read out regarding flood insurance.

Steve Charlton – Highways. Correspondence was received from SC regarding the chippings spilling out onto the highway at the layby near the crossroads.  A sweeper will be sent to the site to clear away the excess.  Surface dressing season has now started therefore the chippings will be used soon.

Correspondence received from Steve Charlton advising of his move from the Highways team to the Flood and Coastal Erosion Risk Management team in County Hall.  Steve Dean can be contacted for any Highways issues.

Planning.
13/01166/PLF – Erection of a single storey extension to side and rear and part conversion of existing garage to additional accommodation at 6 South Glebe, Lockington for Dr. G. M. Fawcett.  Discussed. No observations.

Accounts. Receipt of ERYC Precept 2013/2014 was received

Receipts for Sporting Rights, £12.75 and S. Grant, £50.00 were received for rents. 

S. L. Connon was paid £138.80 for May stipend and expenses of £33.99.

S. Hull was paid £3.50 for teak oil for the maintenance of the village seats etc.

Next meeting. The PC would next meet on Monday 17th June 2013 at 7.00pm

A.O.B.

JW to consult with S.Fairbank regarding the footpath near the unmade track to the turbines.

There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.25pm

